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Dear Girdwood PK-8 Families, 

I hope this letter finds you spending time with those you love and enjoying our great outdoors while you practice social distancing! As you 
all are aware in order to avoid the spread of COVID-19, Governor Dunleavy mandated that all scheduled public school days between 
Monday, March 16, 2020, and March 30, 2020, be considered non-student contact days in which students will not be attending school. All 
after school activities will be suspended during this time. All staff is currently tele-working from home and we have become quite 
accustomed to Zoom as our online meeting platform. I guess you could say one silver lining to a pandemic is all of our staff is getting used to 
a new way to hold meetings and work digitally.  

Here are a few updates in regards to a student needs assessment, food, IEP meetings, district resources, physical/mental well-being, and 
student belongings. Please be mindful that things are changing from day to day in regards to our response to the current situation. ASD 
and our staff will do their best to keep you updated along the way. The Municipality of Anchorage has setup a COVID-19 hotline. Just dial 
211 and you will be connected with local resources to assist you. 

At this time, Girdwood teachers should have contacted you to check in and see how things are going and to ask a few questions that will 
help us know how to best serve your family in moving forward if school should be cancelled for an extended period of time or we would 
move to distance learning. We appreciate you taking the time to chat with your child's classroom teacher to determine the next best steps 
for all of us. 

By tomorrow your child’s teacher should have reached out to you and provided you with supplementary resources via email. Remember 
these are supplementary and do not need to be completed. They are just resources for you if you are looking for something to do with your 
child. There is also an ASD web page for families with resources for physical and mental health, food service, and educational 
supplementary materials found at https://www.asdk12.org/Page/15108. 

While Girdwood School is currently not being provided with ASD Student Nutrition meals, the Girdwood Chapel Food Pantry can assist 
families by calling 907-783-0127 between 10 am - 3 pm Tuesday through Thursday or by leaving a message when Pastor Nico when he is 
not available. You can also email girdwoodchapel@gmail.com. Also, admin on Girdwood Chapel's Facebook page are able to quickly reply to 
questions about Food Pantry donations regarding items needed and set up a time to receive the donations at Girdwood Chapel. The link to 
their Facebook page is as follows: https://www.facebook.com/GirdwoodChapel. You can also donate funds at girdwoodchapel.com/give and 
select "Food Pantry." As they continue to assess needs they will refine the list of foods to donate. Right now, staples such as canned tuna/
salmon, mac & cheese, pasta, diced tomatoes, tomato sauce/paste, instant oatmeal, etc. along with kid-friendly foods (things they can 
prepare without adult help) are needed. They also have freezer space for donations of meat/fish. 

If you have a previously scheduled IEP meeting, we are going to honor your time and still conduct the meeting unless you have specifically 
discussed a different plan with Ms. Tammy or Mrs. Greenlee. We will be doing so using an alternative method of delivery called Zoom, 
which is a computer based program that allows us to meet while practicing social distancing. You will be allowed to attend the meeting via 
computer (you will need internet) or telephone. We will call you to discuss the process before you’re scheduled to attend. 

Girdwood School is no longer open to pick up personal belongings but I would be happy to meet you at school to pick up any belongings if 
needed. Please call my office extension at 742-5312 and leave a message or email me at anderson_kari@asdk12.org to set up a pick up time. 

As always, if you have questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to contact a teacher or me directly via email. We are here to work 
together to provide what our community, students, and families need. We are all in this together! Thank you for helping to keep our 
community safe by avoiding the spread of the virus. Please let us know if you need anything. Your Girdwood family is here to help! 

Kari Anderson 

Acting Principal, Girdwood PK-8
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 Upcoming Events 

3/16-3/30  School is 
closed for students. We 

will update via email 
and Facebook as we 

know more. Thank you 
for your patience and 

understanding.

TEXT MESSAGES 
Sign Up and receive text 
messages from ASD 
regarding school closures 
and late busses. You must 
opt in. They are not 
automatic. Visit ASD’s 
website to learn more about 
receiving text messages: 
http://www.asdk12.org/
textupdates. 

Big Brothers Big 
Sisters Drop-Off Bin 

For those of you who don’t know, 
Big Brothers Big Sisters of 
Alaska has provided Girdwood 
with an additional donation drop-
off box. This bin is located in the 
over-flow parking lot on the right 
hand side of Hightower Road, 
before you get to the school. 
Please donate gently used 
clothes, shoes, and cloth items 
only. To donate household items, 
please call Big Brothers Big 
Sisters at 563-1997 to set up a 
time for pick up. This service is 
provided for free by Big Brothers 
Big Sisters. These donated items 
are used to stock local Value 
Village locations and the 
proceeds of the items are given 
to Big Brothers Big Sisters of 
Alaska in order to help them 
reach their yearly goal of serving 
2,000 children across Alaska. 

 Girdwood K-8 and the           
Girdwood PTA are on 

Facebook. Please check 
our pages out and 

“LIKE” us!We will be 
posting frequently and 
our pages will have the 

latest  school 
information.                                         

We would like to shout 
out a big THANK YOU to 

Subway and the Ice 
Cream Shop, Girdwood 
K-8’s school business 

partners! If you know of 
anyone else who would 
like to be our partner, 

please let us know.

ASD's Mobile App 

Downloading our ASD app is a great way to get 
the information you need in the palm of your 
hand. Our free app is available to anyone in our 
community who wants to stay connected. ASD 
families and students have access to additional 
features within the app found at https://
www.asdk12.org/mobileapp

Anchorage School Board 

Starr Marsett, president 
Alisha Hilde, vice president 

Elisa Vakalis, treasurer 
Margo Bellamy, clerk 

Dave Donley 
Andy Holleman 
Deena Mitchell 

ASD Superintendent 
Dr. Deena Bishop 
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What is 2019 novel coronavirus?
The 2019 novel coronavirus (2019-nCoV) is a new virus that 
causes respiratory illness in people and can spread from 
person-to-person. This virus was first identified during an 
investigation into an outbreak in Wuhan, China.

Can people in the U.S. get 2019-nCoV
The 2019-nCoV does seem to be able to spread from person-
to-person although it’s not clear how easily this happens. 
Limited person-to-person spread among close contacts has 
been detected with this virus in the United States. At this 
time, this virus is not spreading in communities in the U.S., 
so the likelihood of someone in the U.S. getting sick with this 
virus is very low. Right now, the greatest risk of infection is for 
people in China or people who have traveled to China. CDC 
continues to closely monitor the situation.

Have there been cases of 2019-nCoV in  
the U.S.?
Yes. The first infection with 2019-nCoV in the United States 
was reported on January 21, 2020. The current count of cases 
of infection with 2019-nCoV in the United States is available 
on CDC’s webpage: www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/
cases-in-us.html

How does 2019-nCoV spread?
This virus probably originally emerged from an animal 
source but now seems to be spreading from person-to-
person. It’s important to note that person-to-person spread 
can happen on a continuum. Some viruses are highly 
contagious (like measles), while other viruses are less so. At 
this time, it’s unclear how easily or sustainably this virus is 
spreading between people. Learn what is known about the 
spread of newly emerged coronaviruses at www.cdc.gov/
coronavirus/2019-ncov/about/transmission.html.

What are the symptoms of 2019-nCoV?
Patients with 2019-nCoV have reportedly had mild to severe 
respiratory illness with symptoms of:

 � fever 
 � cough 
 � shortness of breath

What are severe complications from  
this virus?
Many patients have pneumonia in both lungs.

How can I help protect myself
This virus is not spreading in the United States right now, but 
the best way to prevent infection is to avoid being exposed to 
this virus. 

There are simple everyday preventive actions to help prevent 
the spread of respiratory viruses. These include: 

 � Avoid close contact with people who are sick.
 � Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth with  
unwashed hands.

 � Wash your hands often with soap and water for at least 20 
seconds. Use an alcohol-based hand sanitizer that contains 
at least 60% alcohol if soap and water are not available.

If you are sick, to keep from spreading 
respiratory illness to others, you should:

 � Stay home when you are sick.
 � Cover your cough or sneeze with a tissue, then throw the 
tissue in the trash.

 � Clean and disinfect frequently touched objects and 
surfaces.

What should I do if I recently traveled to 
China and got sick? 
If you were in China within the past 14 days and feel sick with 
fever, cough, or difficulty breathing, you should get medical 
care. Call the office of your health care provider before you go 
and tell them about your travel and your symptoms. They will 
give you instructions on how to get care without exposing 
other people to your illness. While sick, avoid contact with 
people, don’t go out and delay any travel to reduce the 
possibility of spreading illness to others.

Is there a vaccine?
There is currently no vaccine to protect against 2019-nCoV. 
The best way to prevent infection is to avoid being exposed 
to this virus.

Is there a treatment?
There is no specific antiviral treatment for 2019-nCoV. 
People with 2019-nCov can seek medical care to help relieve 
symptoms.

Novel Coronavirus (2019-nCoV) and You

www.cdc.gov/nCoV

U.S. Department of 
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